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Dear Parents, 

 
This Shabbos we will read Parshas Vayigash. Chassidus explains that the tension between Yosef and  
Yehuda represents the tension between learning and action.  To be sure this tension represents a constant 
challenge in our avodas Hashem. It is difficult to focus and grow in two areas simultaneously.  Parents and 
educators walk a fine line between highlighting academic achievement and success, while encouraging,  
praising, and celebrating positive actions regardless of academics.   
 
Haamaseh hu haikar action is the main thing. As parents, It is our Zechus to help our children apply the  
values and teachings they learn at cheder into action.  Living like a Yid is something that permeates every 
part of our day from our openings words: modeh ani to our final statement of the day: Hamapil chevlei  
sheinah every gesture should be influenced and guided by what our children learn and the values we imbue 
to them.  
Yehuda’s approach to Yosef is a quest to draw our learning, thoughts and feelings into the world of action. 

 
A big thank you goes to all the mothers who helped out at the Hay Teves book fair yesterday!  Thank you 
Mrs. Devorah Klein for the weeks of preparation with organizing and coordinating the catalog and collecting 
the orders. Thank you Mrs. Chaya Gurkov for schlepping the sample books to and from the seforim store to 
cheder. Thank you Mrs. Weingarten for all the work she does in leading the PTA all year and thank you to 
Mrs. Michal Cohen, Mrs. Gaerman, Mrs. Litvak, Mrs. Lakein, and Mrs. Fraida Solomon for volunteering at 
the book fair!  The Book Fair was organized and the Sefarim well chosen and our Talmidim responded beauti-
fully. (see pictures inside). 

 
We are happy to announce Sender Setton as the winner of the Hay Teves bookfair Raffle!  
 
Thank you to the many Parents who send in pictures of their dear kinderlach presenting antique Tanyas. I 
look forward to announcing the winners of the competition on Sunday IYH. 

 
Wishing you a Good Shabbos, 

 
Rabbi Kaplan 

 

LETTER FROM THE MENAHEL: 

Cheder Chabad boy’s division 
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Dear Parents, 
 
In this week’s parshah, the Torah tells us that when a woman brings a korbon when she has a baby. Two 
birds, an olah and a chatos are obligated.  The Mishnah explains that hazooh of the olah done on the top half 
of the Mizbeiach and for the chatos on the bottom half. 
 
Two types of birds may be offered, pigeons or doves. If a woman promises to bring a specific one and forgets 
which type she promised, and if a Kohen forgot where he performed the hazooh, she must bring more birds 
than first promised to satisfy all the possibilities created by the confusion.  
 
In other words, when things are clear we do a little and accomplish a lot.  However, when there is confusion 
we end up doing and doing and may not even accomplish much.  
 
In applying this to cheder, if we are clear about our identity, goals and expectations, we meet them easily. In a 
short Cheder-day, we daven and learn several subjects. We have recess, lunchtime, snack time, and general 
studies successfully all in a short day. However, if we are unsure about our identity, if one family pulls towards 
modernity and another towards the shtetl, if one family embodies a chassidishe look and behavior and the 
other a modern, Americanized look, One sees our General Studies program as being too much and the other 
as too little, than all the effort and time in the world cannot successfully accomplish our goals.  
 
It is the Cheder’s role to be clear about what we do. It is the parents role to know what our goals are and de-
cide whether this is the right fit for their child. Once they chose Cheder they must fully accept, embrace and 
support our values fully at every step of our journey and partnership.  
 
We work every day to sharpen the clarity of our goals, to make sure that we are meeting the Cheder goals 
and we ask that you help keep the message whole and not try to chip away at any of our values.  
 
Wishing you a good Shabbos and a gut Chodesh,  
 
Rabbi Kaplan 

LETTER FROM THE MENAHEL: 

Cheder Chabad boy’s division 
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A PEEK AT OUR WEEK 
This week, the boys in grades 2, 5, and 7 were privileged to meet Mrs. Sobel, a nu-
tritionist. She taught the boys about the importance of healthy eating and the differ-
ent food groups. Her presentation was so interesting and fun.  In our class, second 
grade, we were given food stickers and used them to make a balanced daily food 
plan. (See the pictures)  
 
Third grade has been very busy preparing for and taking the New York State Tests 
this week. BH we completed our math unit in multiplication and division and have 
now begun a new chapter in our math unit on fractions!  
 
It was a busy week for the Talmidim of 4B.  They had their usual schedule on Mon-
day.  On Tuesday almost all the boys went on the "Chidon'' trip.  On Wednesday 
and Thursday the boys worked very hard on their NYS ELA exams.  Mrs. Eckstein 
explained to the boys that doing their best would not only be a Kiddush HaShem, 
but would also answer the naysayers who would like to interfere with our Chinuch 
system.  It wasn't easy, but the boys tried their best and we are very proud of 
them!  One final note:  The Solar System reports are due IY"H this coming Tues-
day.  Dovber Lipitz and Gavi Metal presented their report early, and we learned fas-
cinating things about Jupiter and Space Junk. You'd be surprised just how much 
Space Junk there is...and do you remember when "Skylab" fell back to 
Earth??  And did you know that the Hebrew name for Jupiter is "Tzedek"?  These 
are just a few of the things we learned this week during the boys' presenta-
tions.  We can't wait to learn from everyone else's reports!  Have a guten Shab-
bos!   PLEASE NOTE: FROM NOW UNTIL PESACH THERE WILL BE NO NIGHT-
LY HOMEWORK. THERE WILL BE A MATH TEST NEXT WEDNESDAY, AND RE-
VIEW SHEETS WILL BE SENT HOME. 

    3,709                  5,374 
 
 lined learned הפפ עהיב אינת      lines learned הפ ליב אינת

https://mashpia.com/yud_alef_nissan_school_report.php?sortBy=tanyaP
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Yosef Yitzchok Klein, Yehoshua Kessler,                        

Yehuda Goldin                                                                     

May you have a Shnas Hatzlochah!

 

Happy Birthday
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National Round Participants  
During the past year, over a hundred students took time to learn Mishnayos 
and reviewed it until they mastered the Masechtah. Some of our students 
went above and beyond and will be representing Cheder this coming June 
at our first virtual National Round. These students are: 
 
Track 1:               Levi Kaminker - Cheder Chabad of Monsey

Sholom Lasker - Cheder Chabad of Monsey 
                             Schneur Sirota - Cheder Chabad of Monsey 
 

Track 2:  
 Mendel Kessler - Cheder Chabad of Monsey 
 Gavriel Bongart - Cheder Chabad of Monsey 

                            Yosef Weingarten - Cheder Chabad of Monsey 
 

We would also like to mention a student who showed exemplary effort:   
Yehoshua Kessler - Cheder Chabad of Monsey 
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Thank you to Sholom 
Ceitlin and Levi Yarmov 

for chaperoning our 
talmidim on the  

chidon trip!! 
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